
 

 

 

Cedar Park Police Department 
911 Quest Parkway, Cedar Park, TX 78613  

May 6, 2014 
 
 

On Sunday May 4, 2014, at approximately 22:50, Cedar Park Police responded to the 

Lone Star Bank, located at 109 Cypress Creek Road, for a motion detection alarm.  Upon arrival, 

the Officers observed smoke coming from the interior of the building.  The Cedar Park Fire 

Department responded to the scene and determined that the fire was out.  Subsequent 

investigation by the Cedar Park Fire Marshal’s Office and Cedar Park Police Department 

revealed that the cause of the fire was arson.  Surveillance footage obtained from the bank shows 

an unknown white male approach the bank on foot, break out a glass panel on the front of the 

bank, and enter the business.  It also shows the individual pour what appears to be an unknown 

accelerant onto the carpet area, light it on fire, and then leave the bank on foot. An intense search 

of the area for the suspect yielded negative results. The Lone Star Bank suffered minimal 

damage as a result of the fire. 

Suspect Description:  White Male, possibly late teens to mid-20s, with a slender build. 

Suspect Clothing Description: Suspect wore a black beanie style hat, dark colored or 

black jacket, black tennis shoes, black t-shirt with a white emblem on front possibly a snake or 

dragon “S” pattern, and what appears to be a black mini-skirt. 

Anyone with information on this crime is asked to call Williamson County Crime-

stoppers at: 1-800-253-7867 or online at www.Wilcocrimetips.org 

http://www.wilcocrimetips.org/

